## **Transportation Advisory Board**

of the Metropolitan Council of the Twin Cities

Donn R. Wiski

Chair

County Commissioners Dennis Berg

Anoka County
Tom Workman
Carver County
Paul Krause

Dakota County

Linda Koblick Hennepin County

Tony Bennett Ramsey County Jon Ulrich

Scott County

Myra Peterson

Washington County

Municipal Officials Dick Swanson Blaine City Council

Liz Workman Burnsville City Council

Julia Whalen Champlin City Council

James Hovland
Mayor of Edina

Wendy Wulff Lakeville City Council

Robert Lilligren Minneapolis City Council

Sandy Hewitt Plymouth City Council

Russ Stark St. Paul City Council

William Hargis Mayor of Woodbury

Citizen Members - Precinct Steven Schulte - A Joseph McCarthy - B Jarnes Meyers - C Chuck Haik - D Bart Ward - E Donn Wiski - F Jill Smith - G Ken Johnson - H

Agency Representatives Peggy Leppik Metropolitan Council Khani Sahebjam Minnesota DOT

Vacant M.A.C.

David Thornton M.P.C.A.

Modal Representatives Richard Mussell Transit

Glenn Olson Transit Ron Lifson

Freight

David Gepner

Non-motorized

January 18, 2008

Peter Bell, Chair Metropolitan Council 390 Robert Street No. St. Paul, MN 55101

Mr. Bell,

On January 16, 2008, the Transportation Advisory Board discussed the Metropolitan Airports Commission (MAC) Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for 2008-2014.

The MAC CIP does not include any major construction projects that require approval from the Metropolitan Council. The TAB concurs with the comments and findings in the attached report and recommends that the Metropolitan Council approve the program.

The TAB forwards this recommendation to the Metropolitan Council along with additional information described in TAB action transmittal 2008-01.

Sincerely,

Donn Wiski, Chair

Transportation Advisory Board

onn Wsaki

Cc: Chauncey Case